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P. O. Box 2163 Huntsville, AL March  2010 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Prez Sez 

Hello everyone.  

 

I am glad to see that the weather is beginning to turn into our favor, so it 

is time to dust off our planes and get ready for the flying season. Don’t forget 

to charge and check your batteries.  

 

 I got back from the Perry Georgia Swap Meet this weekend and began 

work on the biggest electric motor I have ever seen personally. More on that 

another time.   If the Perry meet is a sign of things to come, we as modelers 

will have nothing to worry about. This was the biggest turnout at Perry I have 

seen in a long time. There were several thousand people there shopping and 

about the same there selling. Lots of good deals on everything from small 

1/2a racers up to 50% Cub ARF! I was glad to see about a dozen club 

members there everyone had a good time. 

 

Make sure and put it on your calendar next year!! 

 

  

 

 

Peter 

 

Officers 
President 

  Peter Wick   
   president@rocketcityrc.com 

 

256.883.7571 

Vice President 

   Alan Berard 
  vicepresident@rocketcityrc.com 

 

256.776.9509 

Secretary 

    John Roberts 
    secretary@rocketcityrc.com 

 

256.883.8722 

Treasurer 

    Wayne Gladden 
    treasurer@rocketcityrc.com 

256.881.6048 

Newsletter Editor 

    Mike Norton 
    newsletter@rocketcityrc.com 

 

256.653.6632 

Committee Chairs 

Field 

    John Williams 
    field@rocketcityrc.com 

 
256.859.1788 

Programs 

    Jon Lowe 
    programs@rocketcityrc.com 

 

256.464.0802 

Publicity 

     Ed Hood 
     publicity@rocketcityrc.com 

 
256.859.1811 

Safety 

    Wayne Gladden (Chair) 
    safety@rocketcityrc.com 

 

256.881.6048 

Web Editor 

    Jerry Poplin 
    webeditor@rocketcityrc.com 

 

Flight Instructors 

Wayne Gladden By app 256.881.6048 

Mike Norton By app 256.653.6632 

Tony Coberly By App 256.882.7193 

Rick Grim By App 256.503.5847 

Pete Wick By App 256.883.7571 

Bill Mitchell By App 256.650.5181 
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Minutes for the February 2010 RCRC 

General Membership Meeting 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm on 

February 16, 2010. A quorum of the membership was 

not present.  

Board members present:  

Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and 

Newsletter editor 

Guests:  None  

New members:  None 

Treasurer’s report:  

The report was presented by the treasurer.  A 

motion was made and seconded to accept the report 

as presented. The motion passed. Since there was not 

a quorum of the members present it will have to be 

voted on at the next general membership meeting. 

General Membership Minutes:  

A motion was made to approve the January 2010 

General Membership Meeting minutes as published in 

the newsletter. The motion was seconded, voted on 

and approved by the membership. Since there was not 

a quorum of the members present it will have to be 

voted on at the next general membership meeting 

Old Business: None 

New Business:   

There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s 

report for January since there was not a quorum of 

members during the January meeting. The motion 

passed. 

The motion from the January meeting to approve 

Brian Kennedy’s proposal for his event which was 

approved by the membership last month was voted on 

again, due to a lack of membership quorum in January.  

The motion passed. 

The membership was informed of the visit by the 

fire marshal and inspection of the fuel storage facility. 

He gave two recommendations for changes to be 

made to allow the storage of fuel: 

1 The storage building requires a vent system. He 

recommended a wind power turbine.  

2  A catch pan needs to be placed under the fuel 

in case a bottle leaks. 

The board agreed that they would proceed with 

the two required modifications. 

Wayne Gladden made a proposal to make a 

change to the bylaws deleting the late fee for 

members not paying their dues by the December 

general membership meeting. 

His proposal is to modify Article Three, section 3, 

paragraph (a) to read as follows: 

Annual membership dues are 

$50.00. Additional immediate family 

membership for each member will be 

assessed at the rate of ½ (one half) times 

the normal annual dues if the address is 

the same as the initial member’s.  

This change of the bylaws will be voted on at the 

next general membership meeting by the membership 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting. It 

was seconded and approved. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 

 

 

Minutes for the March 2010 RCRC 

Board of Directors Meeting 

The meeting was called to order on March  2, 2010, at 

18:30 

President,  Secretary, Treasurer and News Letter Editor 

were present. 

Guests: None 

Old business:  The president reported that most of the 

material needed to meet the Fire Marshal s 

requirements in order for the club to store fuel at the 

field has been purchased.  Installation will be 

completed as soon as the weather warms up.. 

New business:  No new business was introduced 

The meeting was adjourned at 18:45. 

 

 



 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 March 2010 Page 3 

 



 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Page 4 March 2010 

RCRC NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

P. O. Box 2163 

Huntsville, AL  35804 
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2010 RCRC Event Schedule 

 RCRC membership meeting – February 16th, 2010 

March board meeting -  March 2nd, 2010 
March membership meeting – March 16th at 7:00 PM 

 May 8
th

  All day Club Day Alan Berard 256.776.9509 

†‡ May 29
th

  All day Big Bird Mike Norton 256.653.6632 

 

   Events held at Wilbourn Field unless noted otherwise 

† Field closed to non-participants during this event 

‡ Field closed to non-participants from noon onward on the Friday  before the event 


